Special Meeting Minutes

April 6, 2020

The City Council of Audubon Park held a special meeting on Monday, April 6, 2020, pursuant to KRS 61.823 and OAG 20-05. This meeting was a video teleconference meeting. The public was allowed view and attend the meeting by visiting the website https://zoom.us/j/995622039 and entering password 239369. The purpose of the meeting was to cover the agenda listed below and because it is not currently "feasible" for the City to provide meeting room conditions during a state-wide public health emergency demanding social distancing.

Call to Order

The Mayor call the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

Opening Public Comments

Hearing none, the Mayor moved on attorney remarks.

Attorney's Remarks

Mr. Larson started with Title 15 of the Audubon Park code addressing a historic overlay. Metro Louisville was not aware that Audubon Park had such overlay. Mr. Larson reached out to Julia Williams of Planning and Zoning at Metro. Ms. Williams referred him to Travis Fiechter. Mr. Fiechter oversees the historic overlays in the city. He suggested that the city coordinate with Metro because there may be some building restrictions that the City of Audubon can enforce to keep within the character of the city. The Mayor has been considering interlocal agreements. Mr. Larson suggested that the city table Title 15, until they decide if they want to get serious about the historic overlay.

Unfinished Business

Mayor Williams started the discussion of recodification of the codes with billboards. There were some conversations about raising the business license from \$400 to \$1,000. There were lengthy conversations to clarify the cost. He moved on to the variance process. Mayor Williams suggested 3 additions and/or corrections to the variance process.

Andrew Klump started the conversation about the Traffic-Control Devices and Signals. He wants to be sure that the council is involved with some decisions on traffic control devices and signals. He wants to add a small prevision for the city council to have in-put. Madeline Bozeman and Austin Schwenker were assigned to handle the garbage ordinance. The code of ethics section was assigned to Andrew Klump and Jennifer Kleier. The deadline for completing recodification should be June 30, 2020.

Mayor Williams suggested that the city follows Jefferson County's code for fences. He thinks that 6-foot fences should be the standard instead of 4 foot. There were some concerns about a 6-foot fences being the standard because it would take away from characteristics of the city. Mayor Williams assigned the code enforcement officer to go through the city and count how many 6-foot fences are established. Some suggestions were that the city look at the historic overlay ordinance to control fence height.

Andrew Klump started the conversation about the peddler's ordinance. The decision was made to make changes to the exemptions for the time being leave it as it is.

Stephanie George was questioning the parking signs on the corner of Audubon Parkway and Robin. Andrew Klump offered to allow parking on Robin Road in front of the apartment complex offering an additional 150 feet of parking during the day.

Mayor Williams said he would look at the penalty section.

There were lots of questions and comments about the traffic code, cats on leash.

Closing Public Comments

Dorn Crawford, 932 Audubon Parkway – Mr. Crawford would like to discuss the overlay ordinance but does not want to go off the agenda, so if he could discuss at another time.

Brittney Gorter made a motion to adjourn. Madeline Bozeman seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 8:46 PM.

The next scheduled meeting is April 20, 2020 at 7:00 PM.

Attested

Annroyed